SPRINGTerm 2017/18 Safequarding/Child Protection Officer—Mrs R Tyler February 2018

Dear Parents / Carers,

We have now completed half of the academic year—time really does fly by when we have so much to do and learn! As I am
sure you are aware we are now in the season of Lent. Every year we cotlect for the Good Shepherd fund which supports the
Nugent Care Society, however, there are many other charities who ask for our support and we will continue to do our best to
help them. This year we will continue to fund raise through a variety of activities and hopefully enjoy the opportunities to
help others whilst we do. From next week, we will run our ‘class eqq competition - 10p per ticket!

Religious Education~—A big thank you goes to the children and families of our Y1 class who celebrated a wonderful ‘Special
People’ assembly with us on St Brigids Feast Day. The children were a real credit to themselies, their families and our school.
Thanks to all of those parents/carers who were able to attend and for not being too disappointed when you were not singled
out as your childs ‘special person...you are all special! :-)

Parish News—Father David has asked me to let you know that there is a visit to Pantasaph organised for Saturday 17th
March (Qam~—L4.30pm). Many of our families are bouked on already (as am I) but there are still a few spaces available if you
are interested (£5 per person). If you would like any further information, please let Mrs Higham know at the front desk and I
will get more information out to you.

Come & See—As you know, the children are now learning all about the importance of COMMUNITY. Just ,?
before half term, Imdd@htadwbzmvwmedbythzmnduﬁdYW1daMmmmkmwkmwaU§ ZQ
about how I help out at St Alberts Church. The questions they had prepared were fobulous and they were able %&

to articulate them with confidence—well done. Please support your child by asking them about what community ﬁ\
means to them——family, friends, local groups, the wider community.

Punctuwality—Mr Fleming, the LA School Attendance Service and I will be holding a ‘late panel meeting on Monday 5th
March and we will be inwiting parents/carers of pupils who are persistently late for schoot.

School Attendance—You are probably aware that we had a particular problem with sickness (high temperature and stomach
bug) during the last couple of weeks before half term; howewver, I am pleased to report that this week our children are much
better and keen to make sure that they are in the running for a trip to SPACEworld before Easter.

As we were unable to take Y3 (the winning class for last half term — 8th Jan—Qth Feb), they will be going for their trip to
SPACEworid on Tuesday 6th March. The children should wear tracksuit bottoms that day.

The ongoing attendance results (lith Sept— 9th Feb) are as fotlows:

Rec Y1 Y2 Y3 Yl Y5 Y6
94.8% 97.3% 95.9% 95.8% 96.2% 97.1% 4.1%
AMBER GREEN AMBER AMBER GREEN GREEN AMBER

Attendance Superstars—As the last visit from The Icescream Man was such a success, we will be repeating this on the last
day of term (Thursday 29th March). All of those children with attendance of 8%+ (from 8th Jan to 29th March) will be
able to cotlect an icescream as a reward for their excellent attendance. We will also include anyone who has 100% for this
half term (19th Feb~—29th March) so that anyone who was poorly but has 100% from now on can enjoy a treat too!

Pupil Progress Meetings—Our Mid Year Parent-Teacher Meetings will take place on FRIDAY 9th MARCH in our SPACE for
Sports and Arts building. A pink letter reqarding this will be sent out alongside this newsletter. Please complete the slip and
return to school as soon as you can so that teachers can allocate you an appointment time.

Young Voices—A huge thank you goes to Mrs North and all the wonderful children who attended the Young Voices event in
the MEN last half term. Being part of a choir with more than 4000 young people was magnificent and it was an experience
that none of us are likely to forget.

Holiday Dates—The governors, teachers and I are acutely aware of the extortionate prices that holiday companies charge for
travelling abroad (and closer to home) during the main school holiday times. With this in mind, the governors have set our
holiday dates for this year (and next—18/19) and have included two weeks at Easter and during the May half term so that
you have the opportunity to make the most of the ‘cheaper weeks. I have sent out a copy of the 18/19 dates (blue) today.
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